Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

July 13, 2003


9:00 am



3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar


Directors present:

Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, 





Tony Turinsky

Directors excused absent: 
Laura Sites-Reynolds

Others present:

Mack Miller – unit 3122





Peter Miller – CAMCO





Pitt Miller – unit 3108

The meeting was called to order at 9:10 am by President Reagor

The following Architectural Review Committee business was conducted:

A hearing was held with the owners of 3108, 3112, and 3122 regarding their violations of Article V, Sec. 1(a) requiring: “Before commencing construction or installation of any improvement within the Properties, the Owner planning such improvement must submit a written request for approval to the Board of Directors or its Architectural Committee…” An “improvement” is defined in Article V. Sec.1(b) to include “without limititation the construction, installation, alteration or remodeling of any buildings, walls, fences, landscaping, skylights, or solar heating equipment, spas, antennas, utility lines or any structure of any kind. Installation of windows falls within this definition of an improvement.

None of the owners had submitted a written request for approval of their window addition improvements.

Mr. Pitt Miller (3108) explained that the 3 additional windows in the living room area of his unit were installed in 2002. No building permit was obtained from Placer County. He had talked to a structural engineer, his father, about the possible negative impact of the installations on the structural integrity of the building and received assurances that there were none. A written report was not obtained from a structural engineer as it was too costly. Mr. Miller apologized for not providing a written request to the ARC for the modifications, stated that the installation was done in a workman like manner, and offered to correct the violation as determined by the ARC.

Mr. Mack Miller (3122) explained that the 3 oversized windows in the living room and 1 third story area window addition were installed in 2000, 3 ½ years ago. No building permit was obtained from Placer County. Mr. Miller had not provided a written request to the ARC for the modifications. He offered to correct the violation as determined by the ARC.

Mr. Richard Clancy (3112) contacted the Association’s attorney Branden Bickel in May 2003 after receiving a written notice of violation of Article V, Sec. 1 (a). Mr. Clancy expressed that when he purchased the unit in 1990 the 3 oversized windows in the living room and 1 third story area window addition were in place. (Subsequent research by the property manager into the Association homeowner files as far back as 1982 showed no records indicating that the previous owner had provided a written request to the Board of Directors or ARC for modifications and had not received approval for the modifications. The Association’s CC&R’s in place prior to 1990 will be researched to determine the approval process for homeowners to make modifications).  

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed that the Board of Directors, acting as the Architectural Review Committee, does not approve of the modified windows in units 3108, 3112, and 3122 and will direct the owners to have them removed within a reasonable amount of time or the Association will have them removed and assess the unit owners the expense. The modifications are not acceptable to the ARC on the grounds that the owners 1) violated Article V, Sec. 1(a) by not providing a written request for approval to the ARC and 2) the modifications are not acceptable on aesthetic grounds. The Association’s attorney will be asked to draft a letter to the owners of units 3108, 3112, and 3122 expressing the Board / ARC decision. (Homeowner records prior to 1990 were researched and indicated that the previous owner(s) of 3112 did not submit a request to the ARC for the window modification. No written approval was given by the ARC at that time).


The Board reviewed a written request from the Doug and Janet Braman, the owners of 3092, requesting the following modifications:

1) Changing the windows from single pane to dual pane with Blomberg inserts.

2) Relocating the stove vent from the front wall of the condo to the sidewall adjacent to 3093.

3) Permission to attach planter boxes to the front and back deck rails for the summer season only.

After discussion the Board approved the request to change the windows from single pane to double pane. Relocation of the stove vent was not approved. Cooking odors from the unit would be directed to the area in front of 3093 possibly creating a nuisance. Permission to attach planter boxes was not approved. The possibility of the boxes falling and injuring a passerby was cited. The owners are allowed to place planter boxes on the deck provided they are not in an area where they might fall off. 

Minutes of the April 23, 2003 Board of Directors Meeting were approved with changes. It was noted that on page 27 of the CC&R’s replacement of windows is a homeowner responsibility, not an association maintenance and replacement item. Hence, the approved motion to include windows in the annual replacement reserve fund was in violation of the CC&R’s and not enforceable. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the June 2003 financial statements.

The following summer / fall maintenance items were discussed:

1) Action Tree Service and the CAMCO maintenance crew are removing dead trees from the common area to comply with the Northstar Fire Department’s defensible space program.

2) Sierra paint & chemical will be painting the black trim on buildings where it has turned gray from an application of Duckback and sun exposure. A pilot project of units 3067-3069 will have the trim painted black again. The building’s siding and trim will then be sprayed with Preservawood natural. The building will be given until next spring to determine if there is graying of the trim from a combination of the products’ chemical reactions and sun exposure. The Board will then determine if staining will be continued with Preservawood.

3) A bid to replace pathway steps and replace unit entry pads by Mosher Paving at a cost of $56,120. was approved. The work will be done in the fall. The expense will be paid from the reserve fund. 

4) A bid to replace spalling foundation areas at 3030 and 3022 by Surface Systems at an estimated cost of $10,348.80 was approved. The expense will be paid from the reserve fund. 

5) A bid from Ashes to Ashes to inspect all chimney flues and sweep those with creosote buildup at a cost not to exceed $5,310.00 was approved.

6) A bid to clean exterior window surfaces from Clear View Window Cleaning at a cost of $5,246.00 was approved. 

East / West Partners’ development plans were discussed. The Northstar employee housing project will require an Environmental Impact Report to be done. Construction is not expected to begin until the spring of 2004. The final draft of the Village EIR is expected to be released in the next few weeks. Baring no litigation the first phase of the project is expected to break ground in the spring of 2004.

Maps of the proposed Village and NPOA parking lots were reviewed. The Village lot will come to within 135 feet of the closest tower building. The most recent version of the NPOA parking lot is still being negotiated with Booth Creek.  While the map shows that the ski back will be rerouted slightly by the addition of parking spaces adjacent to the current rec center lot the lot will not cross the ski back area.

In other business, it was decided that Mrs. Reagor would conduct a walkthrough inspection of the property with Mr. Miller on Monday July 14th at 10:00 am. Grounds keeping and maintenance items requiring attention will be noted and addressed. 

The next meeting was set for 10:00 am Sunday August 31, 2003 at the Adult Clubhouse, Northstar Swim & Racquet Club. The Annual Meeting will follow in the same location at 11:00 am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager

